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Have a lovely half term break! 

Parents Evening 

Thank you if you attended parents evening. I hope you found the meetings 

useful.  

Once I have collated all of your views you kindly took the time to write on a 

post-it, I will share them with you. 

Harvest Celebration 

I hope you enjoyed our harvest celebration today; thank you for the donations 

of food. 

Children In Need 

After half term the office will be selling wristbands £1, ears £2.50 and teddy 

bear key rings £3 to support Children in Need. 

Playground supervision before and after school 

Please could I remind you that you must supervise your children before and 

after school. There have been some incidents where children have been 

unkind to others, it is important that you keep your children with you. 

Late Arrival to school 

If for any reason you are late and the classroom doors are shut please bring 

your child to the office to sign in. It disturbs the learning of others if you bang 

on the door or windows for your child to be let in.  



Safeguarding-computer games 

Staff have noticed several children playing games that they have watched on 

games such as Halo and Grand Theft Auto. Please support your child by 

ensuring they do not play these games as they not only affect their behaviour 

in the playground but it can affect their learning in class. 

Please also regularly check your child’s use of the internet. If you would like 

any help putting parental controls on IPAD’s or other devises please ask at the 

office. 

Attendance and Punctuality 

It is really important that all children come to school every day and on time. At 

the end of each half term certificates will be awarded to all children with 

attendance and punctuality of 95% and above, with a treat at the end of each 

term for all children with 100% attendance and punctuality. If you would like 

support to ensure your child attends school every day please phone or make 

an appointment to see me.  It has been great to see the improvement in 

children arriving on time; thank you for your support. 

Class Attendance of the Week 

The following classes had attendance of over 95% Well Done: 

3KK – 98.4% 

6SB – 97.9% 

2PM – 96.2% 

4RB – 96% 

5MM – 95.9% 

4AH – 95.8% 

1MH – 95.4% 

6CL – 95.2% 

5JB – 95% 



 

 

The following children received certificates for having attendance of 95% or 

more this half term- Well Done!: 

Nursery: Riley, Maggie, Jack, Myah. 

Reception Mondrian: Lisa, Noorzai, Revant. 

Reception Klee: Dylan, Star-Sasha, Molly, Kaitlyn, Rebeca, Tristan, Olivia. 

Year 1 Cezanne: Mason, Andreea, Zac, Albie, Deby, Cosmin. 

Year 1 Picasso: Julia, Anushkaa, Shaista, Alan, Ana Sofia, Summer-Rose, 

Ashwin. 

Year 2 Monet: Dexter, Marcin, Aliyah, Neve, Jessee. 

Year 2 Van Gogh: Mia, Victor, Isla, Emily, Rithwick, Liam, Lewis, Melissa, 

Franklin, Adam. 

Year 3 Mattise: Chinnaire, Antor, Gowtham, Eliza, Zuhal. 

Year 3 Da Vinci: Saikou, Chay, Kayden. 

Year 4 Seurat: Hollie, John-Alec, Maria, Aiden, Olivia, Kyle, Freddie. 

Year 4 Klimt: Christopher, Jake, Jesse, Maryam, Alfred. 

Year 5 Dali: Indie, Elisei, Eddie, Chanel, Amelli, Maddi, Yigit. 

Year 5 Kadinsky: Carla, Marcel, Shaun, Madison, Alexandru. 

Year 6 Warhol: Kallum, Lily, Logan, Cameron. 

Year 6 Banksy: Letitia, Pascaline, Kieron, Joe, Rahul, Desmond. 

 

 

The following children received a certificate and a small prize for 100% 

attendance this half term- Brilliant!  



Nursery: Rory, Luke, Arya, Keira, Aleniyah, Maya, Ananya, Jet, Joey-Lee, Harry, 

Archie, Pranesh, Jessica. 

Reception Mondrian: Jacob, Shanel, Amika, Mason, Archie, Nirdosh, 

Kimberley, Samuel, Lily, Harley. 

Reception Klee: Ella, Casey, Amelia, Jayden, Emilia, Billy-Ivory, Filip. 

Year 1 Cezanne: Riley, Brodie, India, Sofia, William, Katie, Oliver-James, 

Frankie, Lily, Chloe, Chay, Savanna, Flavia, Molly-Rose. 

Year 1Picasso: Amelia, Shanti, Maria, Tayon, Yazmin, Titi, Leea, Adriana, 

Alexandra, Charlie, Gina, Jacob, Alfie, Chad, Alexandru, Blue. 

Year 2 Monet: Freddie, Evie Mae, Valentin, Paige, Mariana, Idris, Jack, 

Summer, Harrin, Ceylin. 

Year 2 Van Gogh: Cristi, Bailey, Marcus, Simeon, Claudia, Grace, Beatriz, Max, 

Franky, Alexey, Lucas, Lanie. 

Year 3 Mattise: John, Cezar, Sultan, Zack, Daniel, Alex, Tyler, Jiya, Shyanne. 

Year 3 Da Vinci: Brooklyn, Kyle, Alden, Alexandra, Alesia, Ryan, Alfie, Seth, 

Emily, Amber, Shivenkumar, Tatiana, Kavin, Chad, Iulia, Adelina, Daniel. 

Year 4 Seurat: Blake, Darius, Christina, Archie, Mya, Ruben, Selma, Cecilia, 

Alfie, Hallie, Joshua, Erin, Keira, Alex. 

Year 4 Klimt: Muhammad, Joshua, Aishani, Russell, Dylan, Franchesca, Emma-

Lou, Amar, Bethany, Krisha, Kunj. 

Year 5 Dali: Brennan, Kieran, Lennon, Shaylar, Anirudh, Nicoleta, Kyle, Finley, 

Damaris, Kimberley, Kacey, Billy. 

Year 5 Kadinsky: Tyler, Alessia, Mihail, Leonor, Ria, Katrina, Luke, Sara, 

Maham, Aliyah, Sophie, Keelie, Suhruth, Costantino, Trevane, Jake, Levi. 

Year 6 Warhol: Teala, Amy, Matti, Calum, Dylan, Sebastian, Oscar, Mathew, 

Paige, Dhvani, Yashvi, Daniil, Artur, Samuel, George, Gabriel, Andrei. 

Year 6 Banksy: Tilly, Billy, Jessica, Tyler, Riley, Kieran, Sophie, Harry, Stephanie, 

Angela, Karina, Franklin, Silvia, Raul, Aatesh, Eric, Lydia. 



 

Year 6 application for Secondary places 

If your child is in Year 6 you need to apply for their secondary school place by 

31st October at www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/admissions, if you would like any 

support with this please ask at the school office. 

School Lunches-New Menu 

The new menu will be sent home with this newsletter and it starts the first 

week back – week 1. If your child brings in a packed lunch please make sure 

they do not bring in peanut butter sandwiches or Nutella as we have children 

with severe allergies. Children in Years Reception –Year 2 are entitled to 

Universal Free School Meals and can have a free school lunch every day. 

Dates for your diary for this term: 

Half term: Monday 24th October-Friday 28th October, children return to school 

on Monday 31st October 

Early Years (Nursery and Reception) Christmas Celebration (parents very 

welcome) Monday 19th December (time to be confirmed)  

KS1 and KS2 Christmas Celebration (parents very welcome) Wednesday 14th 

December 1.30pm and Thursday 15th December 9.15am 

Term Ends Wednesday 21st December at 2pm  

Fundraising this term 

Spookfest Fete  Monday 31st October 3.15pm onwards 

Non-school uniform Day for Children in need £1 donation 

Christmas Fair-Friday 9th December 

Christmas Jumper Day-Wednesday 14th December £1 for charity 

Christmas Disco-Wednesday 14th December 

    

http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/admissions


 

  


